
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

MAY 15, 2003

SUBJECT:
METRO VANPOOL PROGRAM

ACTION:
APPROVE NEW VANPOOL PROGRAM

RECOMMENDATION
Adopt the Metro Vanpool Program.

ISSUE

Staff is developing a comprehensive vanpool program for Los Angeles County as part of the MTA-operated rideshare program approved by the Board in May 2002.  This will allow MTA to offer employers and commuters a broader range of commute options in addition to carpool matching services and transit pass programs.  In addition, the MTA Board adopted a motion by Director Roberts at the September 2001 Board meeting directing staff to develop a method to capture current and future mileage for MTA-sponsored vanpools and include this data in the National Transit Database (NTD).  The Metro vanpool program will enable staff to meet the intent of this motion.

POLICY IMPLICATIONS
The main purpose of the vanpool program is to increase the vanpool mode share of commute trips and reduce the number of drive-alone commuters.  A secondary purpose of the program is to test the feasibility of securing additional federal funding as a result of reporting vanpool operational information to the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) through the NTD process.  The program will be developed in consultation with MTA’s transportation partners within the region such as the municipal transit operators, neighboring county transportation agencies, vanpool leasing companies and major employers operating vanpool programs to ensure that the new vanpool service does not duplicate any other vanpool efforts being implemented in the region.  In addition, MTA is currently funding the Southern California Association of Governments (SCAG) to implement a vanpool incentive program for Los Angeles County.  As the transition of the rideshare program to MTA is completed, the existing vanpool program operated by SCAG will be integrated into the Metro Vanpool Program being developed.  Development of the vanpool program is consistent with the adopted MTA Long Range Transportation Plan as a method for managing travel demand on the transportation system.

OPTIONS

The MTA Board could choose not to proceed with the Metro Vanpool Program.  Staff does not recommend this option because the program will enhance transportation options available to the commuting public and could potentially generate additional revenue for the MTA in the future.  Other transportation agencies across the nation have implemented similar vanpool programs and have experienced positive results in generating additional revenue and new vanpool ridership.  The MTA Board could also choose to continue the existing vanpool incentive program being operated by SCAG.  Staff does not recommend this alternative because the current program would not qualify for additional federal funding and would not increase vanpool ridership over current levels.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

The Metro Vanpool Program would require funding to cover the first two years of operation in order to generate operating data to be submitted to the FTA for funding.  As with all MTA Rideshare activities, the program would be funded from existing rideshare grant funding awarded through the 1998 State Transportation Implementation Plan, 1999 Call for Projects and 2001 Call for Projects.  While this action will not have an impact on the overall FY ’03 budget, it will require that funding be reallocated between activities within the current rideshare services.

BACKGROUND

In June FY ‘01, the Board directed that a study of MTA-funded rideshare activities be conducted.  The study was conducted during FY ’02 and the final study report recommended several new and innovative strategies to be considered for implementation by the MTA.  Implementation of an enhanced vanpool program was one of the strategies recommended by the study.  In May of 2002, the Board approved an MTA-operated rideshare program, which included the development of a comprehensive vanpool.  Also related to vanpool program development, the MTA Board approved a motion by Director Roberts at the September 2001 Board meeting to develop a method for collecting vanpool data and submit this new information as part of NTD reporting.

The Metro Vanpool Program will consist of two elements:  1) an ongoing subsidy for NTD reporting purposes, and 2) a promotional subsidy.  The ongoing subsidy will be offered in specific geographic areas as a pilot to test the feasibility of compiling NTD data and securing additional federal funding revenue.  The ongoing subsidy will be contingent on developing a method for returning the new funding generated (or portion thereof) by NTD reporting to support future vanpool program operations.  MTA staff will work closely with the municipal transit operators within Los Angeles County to address this funding issue.  The promotional subsidy will be offered in the remaining areas of the county.

The program will also include an enhanced marketing and advertising element consisting of a mix of employer outreach, written and electronic informational items, and media messages.  As part of this effort, staff will also work with the vanpool leasing companies to implement joint marketing strategies that take advantage of existing marketing and informational networks.  Staff will evaluate customer response to the different marketing and advertising strategies utilized in order to make adjustments to future efforts.

NEXT STEPS

If approved, the Metro Vanpool Program will begin phased implementation in July 2003.  The Board will be updated quarterly on the number of participants in the programs and overall program progress.
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